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This edition of Tiger Tales is 

sponsored by the Marryatville 

Hotel. Every first Thursday of the 

month, a group of “very old 

bowlers” lunch there and 

remember the good old days. 

 

FRIDAY HAPPY HOURS 

I still like Friday night Happy 

Hours! Where else in Adelaide can 

you enjoy a drink or two at these 

prices? And the company is good 

to boot! 

 

VOLUNTEER OF THE 
MONTH 

Last month’s Volunteer of the 

Month was Gareth Morgan. 

Gareth recently delivered a First 

Aid information session attended 

by club members. From all 

accounts, that this was a great 

session - indeed better than any 

professional presentations by 

organisations who do this normally 

for a significant fee. Thanks so 

much, Gareth.  

 

TIGER PATROL 

The regular fortnightly Tiger Patrol 

continues. Gardening and tree and 

hedge trimming are priorities.  

Inside, the floors are vacuumed 

and mopped. Tables and chairs are 

cleaned. There is always 

something to do. 

 

The Night Owls bowls area was 

thoroughly cleaned and club bowls 

organised by size groups ready for 

the new season. 

 

Tiger Patrol welcomed new 

member Sandy Sandelance. He 

brings with him practical skills that 

will be appreciated. He also 

organised the purchase of a new 

battery-operated lawn mower and 

hedge trimmer. So, he cut the 

lawns.  

 

 
 
The patrol is about to welcome 

another new member, Rob 

Kraehe, who recently skippered a 

rink that scored an eight end 

together with two sandwich 

makers and a pot plant watering 

expert. 

 

 
 

Apparently, another eight end was 

scored last weekend at Novar 

Gardens - and three of the four 

were new bowlers: Ryan Muir, his 

daughter Aleriya and Sofija Virgo. 

Mum saw it happen! 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Lots of new members, and a big 

welcome to you all. The most 

recent were Bernadette 

Eckermann and Andrew 

Messenger.  

 

24-25 SEASON 

Nearly four weeks into the 

pennant season and while some 

teams are doing well, others are 

disappointed with results. Practise 

hard and remember that every 

bowl counts. Things will improve. 

It’s early days! 


